
 

 

August 12, 2021 
 
 
 
Matt DeMille 
Manager, Fish and Wildlife Services  
Ontario Federation of Anglers and Hunters  
 
Sent via email to: matt_demille@ofah.org 
 
Dear Mr. DeMille:  
 
Re:  Short-term COVID-19 Waterfront Parking and Boat Launch Program 
 
Thank you for your email dated August 9, 2021, outlining concerns regarding the City’s 
COVID-19 Waterfront Parking and Boat Launch Program which is planned to run until 
September 12, 2021.   
 
You have presented some very good information on the benefits to recreation and to the 
economy from Lake Simcoe fishing and we are anxious for things to get back to some 
sort of normal.  I will say at the on-set, that as unhappy as you and some of your members 
may be, we were just as unhappy at the prospect of having to contemplate such measures 
and certainly going into an unforeseen second summer season of COVID.     
 
The COVID-19 pandemic has presented every municipality with unique challenges.  We 
have made great strides in the fight against COVID-19 with more people getting 
vaccinated every day, but we are not out of the woods yet.  With the health and safety of 
everyone attending our parks top of mind, Orillia Council re-implemented the COVID-19 
Waterfront Parking and Boat Launch Program in order to help manage crowding and 
discourage travel to Orillia as we work through the province’s Roadmap to Reopen. 
 
Although we see this program as a necessary health and safety measure, it is very 
counterintuitive to our normal operations.  We were left with little option as we were 
experiencing uncontrollable numbers and some poor behaviour.    
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